Updated report from the Garden group for Toiroa meeting 26th Aug 21.  

Since the meeting on the 12th August, as signaled, work on establishing the remaining six beds for general use has been ‘paused’. 

The Q & A meeting on 15th August confirmed that at this time, eight ( 8) households would like dedicated space to grow vegetables. Included in this group are five ( 5) households who do not have any land of their own on which to plant. Most of this group are the people who have been working to establish the general gardens at Toiora, with the exception of the “Peace garden’. These folk are also keen to continue to build up the gardens, have provided much of the necessary additives at their own cost and almost all the labor to date. They welcome input from those keen to learn as well as the wider community for weeding etc and occasional working bees. 

Progress to date: At this point, eleven beds have been completed or are in process: more were planned before this ‘pause’. Completed beds include a Toiora rhubarb bed and herb garden, in addition to the herbs planted closer to the Common house. There is scope for several more, eg for salad greens for the Common house etc if desired. 

In preparation for planting, the soil has been broken up with gypsum, enriched with blood and bone, lime, mushroom compost and garden mix.  

Since the Q & A, an area in the ‘Fruit tree’ garden has been prepped so the Kitchen group can grow rocket for common use. 

Future planning: The Garden group notes that the amount of actual growing area in vegetable garden area will be determined by the placement of the bike shed, the propagation house and compost bins. We are awaiting the plans for the Bike shed(s) so we have a better idea of this and hope to move ahead with these other structures when this is clearer. 

Meantime, we would like to keep moving in establishing these beds ahead of spring proper, on the understanding that hopefully by winter 2022 at the outside, we have a clearer idea of what space is needed / wanted/ available for use. 

Our vision for these ‘plots’ is that they are allocated by interest and need; that their tenure is subject to being used for their intended purpose and any unused plots will be returned to the ‘common’ for reallocation. This ensures that the available land is tended to and used well. 

Everything grown will be consumed on the property in one form or other. Surplus plants and produce will be shared. 

If demand warrants it, a strip 800 wide down the lawn adjacent to the ‘Fruit tree’ area would provide the equivalent of any extra five beds for general or ‘Common’ house use.  

In summary, we are excited that plants, shrubs, trees and bulbs continue to be planted and that some of what we planted over the first couple of months here is starting to come into flower. We hope we have your support to continue to do this thing we love doing – growing stuff, especially herbs and edibles. 

Prepared by Marianne in consultation with Min, Donald & Miriam, Anna and Gay. 
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